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MUNICIPAL ADMINISTRATION REFUSES TO ENACT BASIC COVID MITIGATION MEASURSES 
PROPOSED BY ASSEMBLY LEADERSHIP  

 
 
ANCHORAGE, AK - On September 13, 2021, Anchorage Assembly leadership took steps to mitigate the spread of 
COVID-19 within the Assembly Chambers, emailing members, staff, and the administration guidance regarding 
spacing between meeting attendees and limitations on the number of people who could physically attend meetings.  
However, due to a continued lack of collaborative communication regarding the facts surrounding the spread of 
COVID-19, these limits will no longer be enforced, putting assembly members, Municipal employees, and the 
public at risk. The Assembly Chair Suzanne LaFrance notified members just a few hours before tonight’s meeting 
that, “As we’ve done in the past, my intent was to have Assembly Members, the primary principal participants 
throughout the meeting, spread out at the upper daises and reduce the Administration’s seats to accommodate that 
and relocate some of the Mayor’s executives. However, the Administration has explicitly indicated they are not 
willing to work with us to space out seating.” 
 
“Tonight myself and Assembly Member Petersen are introducing AO 2021-313 to ensure that Mayor Bronson’s 
administration enacts appropriate COVID-19 mitigation measures as soon as possible,” said Assembly Member 
Meg Zaletel. “This resolution follows both the Centers for Disease Control and the Anchorage Health 
Department’s recommendations for masking within indoor spaces, physical distancing, and limiting gathering 
sizes. The Administration’s deliberate obstruction of the Assembly Leadership’s COVID-19 mitigation plan is 
reckless, and places Anchorage residents in danger.” 
 
Zaletel went on to state: “Due to the Bronson aadministration’s unwillingness to follow even the simplest 
mitigation measures – allowing room for members and staff to physically distance or wear masks – I will be 
participating via telephone for tonight’s (September 14, 2021) meeting and have decided to hold the September 
15th Committee on Housing and Homelessness via Microsoft Teams, with full recognition that neither are ideal 
ways to effectively participate in city governance and policymaking 
 
While I applaud the efforts of Assembly leadership to try and forge a path forward, at this point, Assembly 
meetings, whether in chambers or at City Hall should have capacity limits, physical distancing, and masking.  
 
The Mayor may not know what else he can do to mitigate the current COVID-19 crisis, but the Assembly and 
Anchorage community can choose to follow clear guidance from the Anchorage Health Department and CDC. It is 
past time for personal accountability; and for me that means not being in a place where community safety measures 
are not present.” 
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